
                                     LOIS WITH THE MONTGOMERY NEWS, JULY 19, 2020 

Yes, I am feeling much better, and thanks for the calls and nice remarks, glad that you enjoyed my Vermont 

poem, in place of getting some news for you.   It has been hard as most people are obeying the guidelines 

put out by our Governor and Doctors; and staying home.  There is not much going on around, that is for 

sure, yesterday 7/18 there were 4 cars that came by and parked near the Village Park and we noticed that 

their license plates were from Massachusetts.   They all seemed to know one another and went out walking 

with their dogs.   We also had a couple come  during the early evening and enjoy eating their lunch they had 

brought along.   We usually have the bikers that come by, and they enjoy our beautiful park, it always look 

so nice and well  groomed.  The borders have not opened up yet and therefore, that is where most of the 

bikers were from Canada.   My brother Colin stopped for a daily chat with us on Saturday.  We reminisced 

about our growing up days in Fletcher, and how much things have changed, So, he wants to pick me up 

some day and go over and walk around to see if we can find the huge rocking rock, truthfully I do not 

remember it, but often heard my brothers speak about it.  That should be interesting.    Our daughters were 

here for a Sunday visit and we went through several photo albums, what a hoot that is, memories of 

yesteryear, the funny things we did and wore; Time flew by, and it was a time of  a lot  of laughter, which we 

all needed. 

The Montgomery Conservation Commission had decided to honor Carol McGregor’s memory by having a 

bench and marker placed, and a lilac bush planted, at the Village Park.  The bench was already in place, but 

some members of the Conservation Commission got together on 7/15 to plant the lilac bush.  A lilac bush 

was chosen because of Carol’s love of lilacs.  The marker will be placed soon.   (Thanks to Joan Hildreth for 

the news) 

Sandy Bowman is enjoying a visit from her son Joshua and grandson Declan Potvin, the visit went by much 

too fast.   

Sally Newton was surprised on Saturday as she thought she was going to Kentucky Fried Chicken or some 

place she has enjoyed and her son John had heard from one of their Bridge Club Members  that they were 

meeting over in Barton area for a Surprise 90
th

 Birthday  Party.  It was truly a wonderful surprise and she 

enjoyed every minute of it.  It has been hard on folks that have enjoyed getting out for fun events, and she 

and John have missed playing Bridge.    Sally received many beautiful cards and appreciated every one of 

them.    

Happy Birthday to:  Matt Snider 7/26;  Tosca Smith, Lynn Caforia 7/28; Mark Brouillette, Al Fernald 7/29; 

David McGinley 7/30;  Lois Babbitt, Sara Domina, Tess Beemer 7/31. 

Happy Anniversary to:  John and Sharon Youland;  Jake and Michelle Lagault0Webster 7/29. 

**I’m going crazy at home ,confided Billy to his second grade classmate.  Its my parents, if I make a noise 

they spank me,  if I’m quiet they take my temperature.**  A small child tells it like it is..My  Mommy has 

gone to the Supermarkup.**  This is all for this week..Telling it like I see or heard it..M.L.T.A. 

 


